                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
 THURSDAY 6th November, 2014, at 7.30pm - Trefin Community Hall 
Present:  Cllrs:  D Rees(Chairman), L Cotton, P Brown, P Raymond, C. Prior
Apologies:  Cllr. T Hale



1. The minutes of the  Community Council meeting held on the 9th October, 2014 were read and agreed.   Proposed by P Raymond and seconded by Cllr. P Brown.

2. Matters Arising
Welsh Audit Office – confirmation received that the payment of £30 had been made.
The Clerk would transfer the £200 (GTI and Community Council payment)  as soon as possible.
 
3. Finance 
Payments requested:    The Royal British Legion - £25.00 (wreath)
Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton, seconded by Cllr. C Prior

Financial information:  given out to those at the meeting.
£24 received for village hall rent.
4. Planning

PCNPA 


Tree Work Application Approved
Garden of Glan y Mor, 15 Ffordd y Felin, Trefin

PCC
Planning Application

14/0603/PA: Green Plain, Llanrhian – erection of garage and extension to curtilage – no adverse comments

Planning Applications Approved
           i)14/0482/PA:  4 The Courtyard, Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch – new staircase and first floor 
           en-suite to master bedroom
           ii)14/0480/PA:  5 Swallows Rest, Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch – internal alterations (removal 
            of 1 ground floor walls to extend lounge), new staircase for access to first floor attic room

      5.  Correspondence
                 a) PAVS – Pembrokeshire “Weathering the Storm” – invitation to buffet supper, speakers and 

                    discussion on Thursday 27th November, 5.30 – 8.30pm, County Hall, Haverfordwest received.
                 b) PCNPA – Responding to planning applications.  The Clerk was asked to scan and send it 
                     round.      

                 c)  Request for funding from Llangollen 2015.   Received.
                 d) PCC – Drive for Life.   Received.
                 e) PCNPA Local Development Plan – SPG – Enabling Sustainable Development in Welsh 

                     National Parks/ Annual Monitoring Report – consultation documents – end date Friday 30th 

                     January, 2015.    Documents available on www.pcnpa.org.uk or in local libraries and the 

                     PCNPA offices at Tenby, Newport and St. Davids.  Received.
                 f)  2015 National Eisteddfod of Wales.  Received.
                 g)  Hywel Dda Health Board – Healthcare services for young people and children are changing.

                 i)   GTI – letter re the positioning of the defibrillators being put in place by Llais Rhian and asking  

                      if the Community Council holds any funds on behalf of GTI.  The Clerk would reply.
                 j)   GTI has requested permission to take up the bowls mat with a view to replacing it with a 
                      mobile skateboard  The Clerk was asked to contact PCC (Emrys Llewelyn) to find out if the 
                      play equipment is being regularly inspected and what the insurance implications are.
6. Toilets – Lease/Hiring of Cleaners/Running Arrangements
Cllr. L Cotton had reviewed the lease and identified one issue with regard to the boundaries some of which are in bad repair.  The Clerk was asked to find out should the Community Council come out of the lease, would the boundaries be able to be in the condition they are now or would they be required to be of a higher standard, in which case the Community Council would have to ensure that  boundaries be repaired.
            The Clerk was asked to contact Danfo, the firm that cleans the PCC toilets, for a price for cleaning 
            and the consumables.  Cllr. Rees will get contact no.  The Clerk was asked to add the toilet facility 
            to the insurance – estimated value £20,000.
7.  Chapel House  

8.  Facebook (regular item)

9. Casual Vacancy 
    No response as yet. A Councillor evening would be arranged in the Spring next year.
10. Leases for Chapel House and Community Hall
      Both leases will end in 2017.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Presbyterian Church of 

      Wales to find out if it is willing to extend.
11. Welfare 
      The meeting agreed that £5 should be given out as usual this year to recipients.   Cllr. D Rees 
      would carry this out.

Signed ………………………………..

Date  ………………………………….
